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MSDS标题

QUEST ORIGINAL PLUS FLAVOUR MSDS报告

产品标题

2,3-丁二酮;二乙酰;丁二酮;二甲基(乙)二酮;二甲基乙二酮;二乙二酰

CAS号

431-03-8

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
QUEST ORIGINAL PLUS FLAVOUR

NFPA
Flammability 0
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 3
Reactivity 0
Chronic 0
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Flavouring.
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SYNONYMS
flavouring

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Risk of serious damage to eyes.
Harmful by inhalation and if swallowed.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Accidental ingestion of the material may be harmful; animal experiments
indicate that ingestion of less than 150 gram may be fatal or may produce
serious damage to the health of the individual.  Alkyl sulfides are of
moderate toxicity and may cause destruction of thered blood cells and
allergic dermatitis.

EYE
  If applied to the eyes, this material causes severe eye damage.  The liquid
produces a high level of eye discomfort and is capable of causing pain and
severe conjunctivitis. Corneal injury may develop, with possible permanent
impairment of vision, if not promptly and adequately treated.  The material
may produce severe irritation to the eye causing pronounced inflammation.
Repeated or prolonged exposure to irritants may produce conjunctivitis.

SKIN
  Skin contact is not thought to produce harmful health effects (as
classified using animal models). Systemic harm, however, has been identified
following exposure of animals by at least one other route and the material
may still produce health damage following entry through wounds, lesions or
abrasions. Good hygiene practice requires that exposure be kept to a minimum
and that suitable gloves be used in an occupational setting.  Entry into the
blood-stream, through, for example, cuts, abrasions or lesions, may produce
systemic injury with harmful effects. Examine the skin prior to the use of
the material and ensure that any external damage is suitably protected.
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INHALED
  The material is not thought to produce respiratory irritation (as
classified using animal models). Nevertheless inhalation of the material,
especially for prolonged periods, may produce respiratory discomfort and
occasionally, distress.  Inhalation of dusts, generated by the material,
during the course of normalhandling, may be harmful.  The material is not
thought to produce respiratory irritation (as classified using animal
models). Nevertheless inhalation of dusts, or fume, especially for prolonged
periods, may produce respiratory discomfort and occasionally, distress.
Ketone vapors irritate the nose, throat and mucous membrane. High
concentrations depress the central nervous system, causing headache, vertigo,
poor concentration, sleep and failure of the heart and breathing. Some
ketones can cause multiple nerve disorders, inducing "pins and needles" and
weakness in the limbs.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Long term exposure to high dust concentrations may cause changes in lung
function i.e. pneumoconiosis; caused by particles less than 0.5 micron
penetrating and remaining in the lung. Prime symptom is breathlessness; lung
shadows show on X-ray.  Long-term exposure to the product is not thought to
produce chronic effects adverse to the health (as classified using animal
models); nevertheless exposure by all routes should be minimized as a matter
of course.
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